
 

Page 1 

Barham Public School 

Barham Banter 

                                19th
 
November, 2012 

Wakool Street, Barham  NSW  2732 Phone 03 5453 2133 

Principal: Judy McGuiness 

Email: barham-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au   

Term 4– Week 7 

Never turn down a job because you think it’s too small, you 

don’t know where it can lead 

TERM 4   Monday 19th November  2012 – Week 7 

Monday, 19
th

 November Billi’s Backyard 
Performance K-4 

 After School Sport K-2 

Wednesday 21
st

 November Kinder Orientation 9.30 – 
1.30 

 Yr 6 to BHS – Outback 
Theatre 

 ‘Aspire Me’ students to 
Sydney 

 After School Sport Yr 3-6 

Friday 23rd November ‘Aspire Me’ Students 
Return from Sydney 

TERM 4   Monday 26th November  2012 – Week 8 

Monday 26
h
 November After School Sport K-2 

Wednesday 28th November Yr 6 to BHS  

 After School Sport Yr 3-6 

Friday 30th November Assembly - 2013 Leader 
Speeches 

  

 
Teesha Thompson, Sophie Disher, Sam Dean and James Lang 

at the Drama Camp in Oaklands last week 

 

 
Garlic harvested from the garden 

 
Rockmelon seedlings in the green house 
 
Billi’s Backyard Environmental 
Theatre  

 

Today we have a visit by Theatre on Toast who will present a 

performance to our students K-4.  This is a free performance 

sponsored by Murray CMA.    

‘Billi’s Backyard’ is the story of Billi, a 9 year old girl, who 

moves into a new home, with her consumer driven mother, to 

discover a vibrant vegetable garden in the backyard.  As Billi  

learns all about the importance of reusing, recycling and 

looking after our environment her new garden comes under 

attack by the evil Queen Fartpongy.  A classic good vs evil 

story with a very happy ending.  
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Canteen Roster 

 
Is this swag yours?? 
A swag brought in for the Barham-My Place performance has 

not been claimed.  Please check your camping gear! The swag 

can be collected from the Kinder Red Room. 

 
Student Council 

 

Student Council will be selling 

ICY POLES 50c  during recess on Fridays. 
.  
2013 Kinder Orientation 

 

Kinder students will participate in their last orientation session 

at the school on Wednesday, 21st November  from 8.50 – 2.50 

pm 

If you are aware of any pre-school students who are planning 

to attend BPS in 2013, please encourage them to make contact 

with the school A.S.A.P.. 

2012 P & C Christmas Dinner 

Our Annual Christmas Dinner will be held in conjunction 

with the Barham High School P & C Tuesday 20th November 

2012 at the Barham High School.                                   

Catering  by the Barham High School hospitality classes of 

2012.  Cost ~ $30 per head including non-alcoholic drinks. All 

welcome.  RSVP essential for catering purposes by 16th 

November 2012 – to Julie Frankling      0429 841699 

Wanted –  
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

Glass Jars for Pre School – any size, with or without lids.  

Leave at school or Pre School. 

 

 

 
HELP NEEDED !!!~   School 
Swimming Program 
 

It is that time of year, and our Learn to Swim program begins 

in just two weeks.  

Our program starts on Monday, 3rd December and runs on 

Monday to Thursday during Weeks 9 and 10. ( 8 sessions in 

total). There will be 2 sessions on each of these days: 

1.15pm - 2 pm   (KR, 1/2D, 3/4M and 5/6L) 

2pm - 2.45pm  (K/1B, 2/3B and 5/6R) 

 

To help make this program successful, we need assistance 

from any parents, grandparents or community members to 

take a small group or assist with a group.  If you are able to 

help, would you please let us know ASAP. 
 

 When school returns next year, we will also take all students 

from Yr 1 to Yr 6 for 3 extra sessions as a follow up to these 

lessons and also to prepare the primary students for the school 

carnival. 

More information and permission slip will be sent home this 

week. 

 
Head Lice 
We have had reported cases of head lice.  We encourage 

parents to continue to be vigilante with their checking and to 

keep all long hair tied back for school.  

                              

Second Hand School Uniforms 
We have an abundance of good, clean second hand school 

uniforms if you wish to purchase.  Just ask at the office, they 

will be on display all this week! 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

. 

 

 8.30AM AT CANTEEN AT CANTEEN AT CANTEEN 

DATE COLLECT BPS 9.30 – 11AM 11.30 AM – 1.10PM 1.50PM -2.20PM 

November DELIVER CANTEEN SHORT SHIFT   

Mon 19th November K Stirling L Shannon L Shannon  

Tues 13th November J Boyd  S Lolicato S Mahoney 

Wed 14th November C Smit-Kroner    

Thur 15th November A Burger    

Fri 16th November A Black F Saville F Saville F Saville 

Mon 26th November C Lake    

Tues 27th November   S Lolicato  

Wed 28th November J Main  J Sullivan  

Thurs 29th November   F King-Gee 

 

F King-Gee 

Fri 30th November K Black L Eagle L Eagle L Eagle 
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Christmas Ladies Night 
Where    - Tudor Tavern 

When   - 1st December 2012 from 6.30 pm 

Price    - $30 per head which includes delicious finger food 

all night, complimentary glass wine or beer on     

arrival. Lucky door prize and Live Music!!! 

Bring  - Your mum, daughter, nana or just a group of ladies 

     Looking for a night out!! 

Theme   - Wear something Christmassy!! 

Bookings - Essential 

Contact   - Leonie Borler 0429 656662 

           - Kiralee O’Neill 0437 35220 

       

Found Near Vegetable Garden 
A piece of lady’s jewellery has been found in the area near the 

vegetable garden.  Enquire at the office 
 

Sports Crazy Camp – 
Monday 14th – Friday 18th January 2013 – If you are interested 

more information and enrolment form www.dsr.nsw.gov.au 

or phone 02 69284300 Borambola Sport & Recreation Centre 
 

Gun Club Catering 
 

Roster for 11
th

 December  

  

10.30am   1.30pm      Cake          Slice 

Membrey Mayne       Sampey     R Davis 

Lodge  Lolicato 

 

Please arrange your own swap and contact Tracey Davis on 

54532068 or Alleena Burger, so we can adjust the roster. 

 
Roster for 13

th
 January  2013 

 

10.30am          1.30pm      Cake      Slice 

Davis            Gorey Jettner     Morton 

McInnes            Hird 

 

 

 
 

 

We invite you to Discover the  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Visit Backroads Trail on our inaugural 
Trail Open Day on 10am - 5pm Sunday 
2nd December 2012. 
Our open day program features special tastings, 
demonstrations and discount deals at a range of goods.  
 Further information on the Backroads Trail and a 
detailed map can be obtained in the Backroads Trail 
brochure available from your local Visitor Information 
Centre or in downloadable format from the Backroads 
Trail website. 
For further information on Open Day activities, please 
contact Kim Biggs on 0427 933 278 or 
backroads.trail@gmail.com or check out the website 
www.backroadstrail.com.au 

 
Head Lice 
We have had reported cases of head lice.  We encourage 

parents to continue to be vigilante with their checking and to 

keep all long hair tied back for school.  

  

 

 

 

 
 

 

ILLUMINATELaunch 
PERFORMANCE BY BARHAM HIGH SCHOOL 
STUDENTS 
TRANSITIONING PRIMARY SCHOOL 
STUDENTS 
AND GOLDEN RIVERS THEATRE GROUP 
COMMUNITY BBQ 
6 PM - NOVEMBER 28th, FAWKNER PAVILION, 
COBWELL STREET BARHAM 
For more information please contact 
Angela Frost Project Manager 0433 911 766  
angela.frost@outbacktheatre.com 

 

 

 

 

PORTSEA CAMP 2013 
 

The Portsea Camp will be held 

2nd - 9th January 2013 

For children aged 9-12 years. 

A week by the sea enjoying summer activities. 

Application forms and more information available at the 

Gannawarra Library Service 

Kerang ~ Quambatook 

Cohuna ~ Leitchville 

Email:  library@gls.vic.gov.au 
 

Applications close Friday 23
rd

 Nov 2012 

Inclusive cost $335 

Support available for eligible families 

residing in the Gannawarra, Wakool and Loddon Shires 

 

http://www.dsr.nsw.gov.au/
mailto:library@gls.vic.gov.au
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Aspire me Drama Camp 
Bright and early on Thursday morning, James, Sam, Sophie 

and I travelled to Oaklands.  We were going to the Aspire Me 

Drama Camp with students from around the district.   

My favourite part was making a whole lot of new friends.  

One of them was Taylah.  I also enjoyed listening to Danielle 

O’Keife singing.  She is a brilliant opera singer.  Going to this 

drama camp would be one of the most amazing camps I have 

ever been on because we did different exercises to do with 

drama.  My favourite one was projecting our voices.  

By Tammika 
 
Certificates 
Congratulations to these students who received red, blue and 

gold certificates at last week’s assembly. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Pre-school Transition Program 
 
Our kindergarten students for 2013 will have their full day 

orientation this Wednesday. Having already had 3 part-days, 

these young students are looking forward to spending a whole 

day at ‘big school’. Thanks to Mrs Laughlin who has 

organised this transition to school program, with support from 

the Barham Pre-School staff and Mrs  Lacey – who has been 

teaching Mrs Laughlin’s class during orientation sessions. 

Parents who still have enrolment forms are asked to 
please return these to school this week. 

 

Bookfair 
 
Huge thanks to all those parents and friends who supported 

our Luau Bookfair last Friday. The commission from this fair 

is returned to the school and we have already earmarked these 

funds to purchasing K-2 readers. 

 
State Cricket 
Best wishes to Garry Lolicato who is currently in Armidale at 

the State Primary School Cricket Carnival. Garry is captain of 

the Riverina team – quite an honour – and was very much 

looking forward to this carnival (but not to the travel required 

to get there!). 

 
Aspire Me Arts 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Last Friday, Jackson, Erin, Jake and Hannah were presented 

with their completed works from the Aspire Me Arts Camp 

held in Moulamein last term. Their art works have been on 

exhibition in Deniliquin and include glass work, silk painting, 

pottery and dry-point etching. 
 
Aspire Me Drama 
Last week, 4 of our students were nominated to participate in 

the Drama Camp at Oaklands Central School. Sam, Sophie, 

Tammika and James bounded back into school last Friday 

afternoon extremely excited after 2 days of cultural 

enrichment which included working with 3 professional artists 

and performing for an audience. 



 

 

Page 5 

Monday, 19 November 2012   Term 4– Week 7 

 

Assembly 
It was great to see so many parents, grandparents and friends 

at our ‘big assembly’ last week. The combined item 

performed by KR and 5/6R was very entertaining and K/1B 

did a fabulous job presenting the assembly.  

A reminder that our next assembly will focus on the speeches 

being presented by our prospective 2013 school leaders. This 

will be our final assembly for the year prior to our 

Presentation Day Assembly planned for Tuesday 18 

December commencing at 10am at CluBarham. 
 
Congratulations to these students who received class awards at 

the assembly. 

 

                                                           

     K/1B 

      

     Jack Hollins

     Sophie Forde

     Rawley Nicholson 

     Milly Brear

     Michael Maher 

     Noah Whelan 

 
 

     1/2D 

       

     Ella-Rose Hare 

     Josh McMahon

     Lani Thornton- 

      Brinsmead 

 
 
 
 

     3/4M 

       

Maddie 

MccGowan 

Missy Holschier 

     Brent Pradhan

     Lauren Gleeson

     Indeah Campbell 

      

 

 
 
     5/6R 

Max Webb,  

Jake Dick 

O’Flaherty 

 Hannah 

  Mem rey 

Emma White 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      
 
    2/3B 
    Tanner Cassidy 
    Ethan Wilson 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
      
     5/6L 
                            Missy Holschier 

      Joey-Lee Doidge 
      Grace Cook 
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